
Town of Fairfax 
 

Minutes of  
Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, March 9, 2020 
7:00 p.m.  

Youth Center 
16 Park Road 

 
PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Sisi Parry-Hansen, Chris Borjian, Eric Kielich, 
Staff in attendance:  Anne Mannes, Recreation & Community Services Manager, Maria 
Baird, Recreation & Community Services Coordinator; Kyle Alden, Robert Kennedy, 
David Smadbeck 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.    
 
The minutes of the February 10, 2020 meeting were approved. 
 
.New Business 

 
1. Spring Egg Hunt- Maria announced that the Spring Egg Hunt will be held on 

Saturday, April 11th at 10 a.m. at Bolinas Park.  She will have her folks stuff the 
eggs with candy.  Commissioners will meet at 9:15 a.m. to hide the eggs.  David 
Smadbeck will once again be the emcee.  Maria will ask James K to play music 
and see if the Bubble Man is available, as well as Tatyana for face painting.  She 
will send out a reminder to PARC when it is closer to the event. 
 

2. Music in the Park series- Kyle Alden, Robert Kennedy and David Smadbeck 
attended the meeting to request sponsorship of the music series again this year.  
The dates that are being proposed are July 19, July 26, August 2, August 23, 
August 30, and September 6th (which is Labor Day weekend).  All dates are on 
Sundays, times of performance will be 3-6 p.m.  They will provide chairs for the 
attendees.  Sisi inquired about the July 19th date, because the Fairfax Theater 
Company will be holding a matinee performance of their summer play in the 
Pavilion.  There did not seem to be a concern of noise interference between the 
two events.  Robert announced they have asked Marin Baroque to be the non-
profit sponsor of the event this year in order to pay the musicians.  ACTION 
ITEM:  Sisi made a motion to approve the proposed Music in the Park series, 
Chris seconded; all Commissioners voted in favor.  

 
3. Peri Park Playground Renovation update- Anne announced that Mark 

Woodrow will submit the plans this Wednesday.  The next step will be for 
Coastland to review the plans.   
 

4. Dine-N-Donate–Maria announced that Myles Morford of The Hub restaurant in 
San Anselmo has reached out to her regarding holding a fundraiser for Peri Park.  
The event will be on Thursday, April 2nd.  A total of 10% of the evenings net sales 



will benefit Peri Park, once $2,000 in profit has been made.  Camille developed a 
flyer for the event, which Maria distributed to the group. 

 
5. Recap of Alice in Wonderland tea- Maria reported there were 67 attendees, and 

a total of $681 was collected at the event, not including the Evenbrite ticket sales.  
Next year all of the ticket sales will be run through Eventbrite.    
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.   
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